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SERVICES AND EVENTS 

March 2017 
 



CALENDAR FOR MARCH 2017 
1 Mar 7.30pm Ash Wednesday 

2 Mar 11.00am Holy Communion at Abbeyfield 

4 Mar 8.30-noon Table-top Sale 

5 Mar 10.30am Parish Eucharist – Lent 1 

6 Mar 7.30pm Holy Eucharist 

7 Mar 10.00am Holy Eucharist  

8 Mar 7.30-9pm Lent House Group - The Beatitudes 

9 Mar 11.00am Holy Communion at Ashley Court 

10 Mar 7.30pm Story Behind Les Miserables, David Price £4 

12 Mar 10.30am Parish Eucharist – Lent 2 with Bishop John 

Flack  

13 Mar 7.30pm Holy Eucharist 

13 Mar 8.00pm Meeting of the PCC 

14 Mar 10.00am Holy Eucharist  

15 Mar 7.30-9pm Lent House Group - Salt of the Earth; Light 
of the World  

16 Mar 11.00am Holy Communion at Abbeyfield 

17 Mar 7.30pm Quiz evening - £5 teams of 4 

19 Mar 10.30am Parish Eucharist – Lent 3 

19 Mar 3-4.30pm Messy Church - Theme Noah’s Ark 

19 Mar 6.15pm Taizé service with RRBC at All Saints 

20 Mar 7.30pm Holy Eucharist for Healing & Wholeness 

21 Mar  10.00am Holy Eucharist  

22 Mar 7.30-9pm Lent House Group -  Jesus and the Law 

23 Mar 11.00am Holy Communion at Thorndale 

24 Mar 7.30pm Fashion show £5 

26 Mar 10.30am All-age communion - Mothering Sunday 

with Rev & Vera. Rainbows, Brownies, Guides and 

Senior Section in attendance.   

27 Mar 7.30pm Holy Eucharist 

28 Mar 10.00am Holy Eucharist  

29 Mar 7.30-9pm Lent House Group - Piety and Prayer 

31 Mar 7.30pm Talk and Slides by Dr Wharin – Childrens’ 
Cancer Treatment in Africa £3 

1 Apr 8.40-noon Table-top Sale 



FATHER BRIAN’S MONTHLY MESSAGE 

Lent refers to the period of 40 days before Easter, from Ash Wednesday 

to Easter Eve, usually omitting Sundays. Lent follows the Bible story of 

Jesus going into the wilderness where he fasted for 40 days, right at the 

beginning of his ministry. It is generally believed that lengthy fasting 

concentrates the mind and enables us to think about the more important 

things of life. In more recent times, this period is observed as a time of 

penance, abstention from festivities, almsgiving and by devoting more 

attention to religious exercises. In this regard a weekly House group will be 

held on the five Wednesdays in Lent - 8th, 15th, 22nd, 29th, March and 

5th April at 7.30pm at Lyn & Alan’s. 
 

During this time of preparation, we need to examine our worthiness to 

celebrate the great Christian festival. Our daily lives are surrounded by a 

materialistic society in which there are many temptations which seek to 

turn us away from the right path, the path which God wants us to follow. 

Jesus faced the same temptations in the wilderness, he needed to prove to 

himself that he had the willpower to withstand the urge to follow a 

different path than the one that would ultimately lead to the cross. It was 

the devil’s purpose to tempt Him by offering attractive alternatives. Still 

today we too are tempted by the devil’s offer of “the good life”, a life that 

puts God on the side-lines. Lent helps us to put God in the centre.   

                                                                                                        Fr. Brian   

BISHOP’S ROADSHOW 2017 

On Saturday 28th January Lyn, Alan, Michael and myself 

attended the Bishop’s Roadshow 2017. Here follows a brief 

report from me on what the Bishop spoke about: 
 

The Bishop started with conveying his thanks to us all for all 

that we do, and although there were also clergy in attendance, 

he said the day was more aimed at other leaders of the Church 

such as Treasurers, Church Wardens, Lay & PCC members. He 

was truly thankful for the job we all do. He also stressed that 

money was not the main aim of the day - yes it would be a big 



part of it, but not the only aim. The day was split into 4 

sessions: 
 

Session 1: VISION - The Church as God's mission, The Church 

as Christ's Body & Bride, The Church as the Spirit’s Dwelling 

Place.  
 

What is the "Church"?  Is it the building, the people? The 

Church is God's "big idea", it is not ours but his, the Church is 

God’s "big picture" made up of many parts. Just like in a 

marriage the whole "Church" has to work together, each part 

doing their bit and being prepared to work together. Just like 

a "body" with God as the head, every other part of the body 

needs to be in working order for the head to also work. Just as 

we "The Church" need to help and look after the "body" of the 

Church to help maintain the "head". The Church is our dwelling 

place, we should all WANT to be there, despite our 

differences. We should all make our Church dwelling a place 

that others want to be also, and feel accepted, no matter 

what. This is the "vision" for the Church. 
 

Session 2: REALISM PART 1- The Cost of Clergy, Living as 

Disciples, Parish Share & Giving, Facing the Challenge. 
 

The Church members of our past have helped to build up our 

Church, financially as well as in person. In the past it was felt 

as one’s duty to give to the Church. It is now our duty to 

maintain what others have given before us, to keep it going for 

their legacy. When we give financially to our Church, we like to 

see the money being spent. When we see our money being  

spent on our Church, it encourages us to give more. We need to  

 



 

remind ourselves that we are not "giving to our Church" but we 

are "giving to God" as that is whom our life belongs to. We 

should want to give from what we have at the start of a month, 

not what is left at the end. They say now that many modern 

family homes are one pay day away from not being able to pay 

their way, if the main income is lost; our Church is the same 

(here at All Saints we don't have reserves). Parish Share is 

now paid by each Church per-clergy, not on attendance figures 

as was in the past.  

A full-time priest parish share is £67475 per year. With the 

costs broken down: 

£25676 stipend paid to the priest 

£2183 Nation Insurance contributions 

£10014 pension cost (this may seem high, but most clergy on 

retirement do not own a home) 

£12302 Housing costs for our clergy 

£1733 Appointment costs 

£11117 Curate costs (this is the same for everyone, you don't 

get charged extra for having a curate, the cost is spread to 

all) 

£2585 Diocesan Clergy Training costs 

£1866 National Training Costs. 
 

Here at All Saints we have been paying for a "part time 

stipend" so less than above, this will now go up in the coming 

years as we move to a full-time priest. We have to all be 

committed to face the challenge in raising the extra income to 

cover this. 

 



Session 3: REALISM PART 2 - The Ministry of All God’s 

People, Clergy, Lay Ministers & Teams, Flourishing Parish 

Churches. 
 

The ministry of our Church should not just be left to the 

priest, we should encourage all to take up this work. If we see 

gaps in our Church, where something is not being done, we 

should be prepared to address this, talk to our priest and be 

prepared to take it on ourselves. Just as Jesus recruited his 

disciples to help do his work, we need to be our priest’s 

disciples, and be willing to do his work. We as a Church need to 

work as a team, work together. Don’t complain about a job 

being done unless you are prepared to help out and do it 

yourself! The Diocese is committed to training and laying on 

lots of training opportunities. The Bishop wants to see 

"flourishing parish Churches," just as at the end of every 

service at the blessing we are sent out to share with others 

our blessings. Thankfully, the Bishop said, we are a flourishing 

diocese, which does show growth according to national 

statistics. We have to also realise that not every church can 

do everything, we should be prepared to work alongside other 

Churches, and club together if needed rather to go without. 
 

Session 4: CONFIDENCE - Confidence in Ordained and Lay 

Ministry, Confidence in Local Church, Confidence in God's 

Purpose. 
 

We should all be able to have confidence in our priest and lay 

assistants, if we don't feel we have this it should be 

addressed at a higher level. We need to have confidence in our 

Church and our diocese. In order to be a Church with enough 



resources to cover everything financially and spiritually the 

statistics show that we should be looking at about 100 

members on average. A Church’s parish share should be able to 

be paid with 60% of a parish’s income, in order for that Church 

to meet its needs. In 2016 All Saints parish share was £35202 

(this will now increase). Our TOTAL income was £57322. 60% 

of this is £34393. So, for 2016 we were just under. We have 

to realise that our parish share will be going up over the next 

few years in order to pay for our full-time priest (Father 

Andrew was part-time), so we all need to help bring up our 

total income, whether this be through stewardship or 

fundraising. The Bishop believes that if a Church has 

confidence in itself, it will flourish, and when this happens the 

finances will come.  

The day ended with closing prayers, a hymn and a blessing to 

all from the Bishop.                        

   Marie Morrison (Treasurer) 

 

 

NEW KID ON THE BLOCK 

 

Hi everyone, you might think the above title is a bit daft but I 

feel this because this is the first time I have contributed to 

the church magazine. Also, I have only been attending All 

Saints church since a few weeks before my wedding to Keith in 

July last year. We were lucky enough to be able to have Father 

Andrew to marry us just before he retired and he made our 

day really special, something I will always remember. I have 

included a photo taken by my photo club friend Dave and his  



partner Krystal (our 

official photographers) 

of Father Andrew 

chatting to myself and my 

brother, Michael who 

walked me down the aisle, 

while waiting for the 

bridesmaids to arrive.  

I have included another 

photo where instead of 

two maids of honour and 

a bridesmaid all dressed 

in burgundy there was a 

photo of an extra one 

dressed in pink? The 

lovely lady knows who she 

is as many of you do too. 

She was helping out on the day and I noticed her sitting at the 

back after the service ended. Showing it to her later on, 

pleased her tremendously.  

After carrying on attending All Saints, I have made so many 

friends and feel so welcome there. Like the rest of us I am so 

looking forward to Father Tim’s arrival although Father Brian 

and John Stapleton have been doing an excellent job in the 

meantime. Keith and I have helped out with holding a talk on 

photography and having a table for the Christmas Fayre and 

sold some of our photographs and home-made Christmas cards 

all for the church funds. If anyone wants any particular 



photograph, do ask us as we have loads that are just sitting in 

a big box upstairs in our house. Or if anyone wants anything or 

anyone photographed we will happily do it and what little we 

charge will go towards church funds. Well I will finish now and 

wish you all well and hope to see you all in church on Sunday.   

                 Maureen Draper-Edwards 

 

COMMUNITY EVENTS FROM FEBRUARY  

What a fabulous turn out for the slides of old Kettering by Bernard Smith! 

Brought back many memories by all those who attended and appreciated by 

everyone. 

Tea-dance – Irish Academy Dancers - young girls and boys gave a 

demonstration of their dancing to the tea dancers.  

Dead & Buried Not for Long by Kevin Varty – gave us a gruesome insight 

into the works of Burke & Hare that led to the Anatomy Act 1832.     

 

The 78 gramophone records and film show with Geraldine & Michael was 

very enjoyable. We joined in some of the songs – My Old Man’s a Dustman, 

I’ve Got a Lovely Bunch of Coconuts, Que Sera Sera and of course we all 

knew The White Cliffs of Dover! 

 

SONG FOR SPRING 

The sun at dawn arises  

Birds sing in the trees  

The world begins to waken  

Across the land and seas  

The present waits the future  

The past has been and gone  

Love brings joy and comfort  

And many a sweet song 



I sing a song for spring  

I sing it like a king  

I sing a song for spring  

For birdies on the wing 
 

Earthward bound I travel  

On roads that wind and twist  

As mysteries unravel  

Through fog and swirling mist 

Waterfalls spill over  

Mountains seek blue skies  

Nature's season changes  

Right before my eyes 
 

I sing a song for spring  

I sing it like a king  

I sing a song for spring  

For birdies on the wing 
 

I'll say a prayer for you  

I'll say a prayer for me  

If our souls are true  

Our spirits will roll free 

I'll say a prayer for joy  

I'll say a prayer for love  

I'll say a prayer for spring  

Under stars above 
 

The sun at dawn arises  

Birds sing in the trees  

The world begins to waken  

Across the land and seas 

I sing a song for spring  

I sing it like a king  

I sing a song for spring  

For birdies on the wing 

All rights reserved - Steve Howkins (from Rothwell) 



IS SPRING COMING ON THE FARM? 

 

Last year’s autumn and our present 

winter have been mild and damp 

consequently it seems that our plants 

are not sure when to come up. A real 

oddity for us all. I saw daffodils 

coming through in early December 

last year – long 

before Christmas. Someone mentioned to 

me that they had snowdrops out in their 

garden in February because of the 

warmer climate; all we can hope is that 

we don’t have too many hard frosts which 

will kill them all off and we lose all those 

beautiful natural wild flowers. These 

photos of wild flowers have been taken in years gone by, as I 

can’t get down to take the photos these days; think the frost 

has gotten into my joints as well! It may be very early for it to 

be called spring yet as we are still getting frosts and a little 

snow but it feels like it as the days are getting longer and the 

sun is showing it’s face a little more. Being the daughter of a 

farmer I know what this time of year means to them. As a 

child, I remember helping my Dad when he was shepherd to a 

large herd of sheep. How he could always tell if a pregnant ewe 

was due to give birth, needed help or the lamb/s needed help 

always amazed me although these days I might be a little 

better seeing the signs after having three children of my own. 

Most people love to see the new lambs gambolling in the fields 

but very few people apart from the farmers themselves 



realise all the work that goes into getting 

them there. The small farm animals that 

are on show for the youngsters these 

days are brilliant as they can learn so 

much without being frightened of the 

animals. For myself the favourite 

farmyard animal is the shire horse, such 

majestic gentle beasts. Again, my father 

used to work with these lovely animals as 

a young man. He always says that every 

animal had its own personality. I have included a picture of one 

named Jake. Summer is my favourite time as it is my birthday 

and it is warm (the joints again) also Keith and I can go out and 

get some lovely photo shots of whatever we can find.                                                      

Maureen D-E 

 

HOUSE GROUPS  

 

This year we will be looking at the Sermon on the Mount from 

Matthew’s Gospel. So, the plan for Lent is as follows: 

Wed 1st March - Ash Wednesday service in Church  

Wed 8th March - The Beatitudes  Ch 5 v 1 - 12  

Wed 15th March - Salt of the Earth; Light of the World. Ch 5 v 13 

- 16 

Wed 22nd March - Jesus and the Law Ch 5 v 17 - 48  

Wed 29th March - Piety and Prayer  Ch 6 

Wed 5th April - Judgement in Heaven Ch 7 

The sessions are informal and we aim to finish for 9pm.  
 

 

 



MESSAGE FROM RICHARD & KAY 
 

Richard, Kay and family would to thank their friends at All Saints 

for the many cards and kind messages sent following the death of 

Richard's mother. We are also truly appreciative of the support 

given at the funeral by those from the church who attended.  

 

          APPEAL FOR MODELS PLEASE 
 

Appealing for some female models for our fashion show 

if anybody would like to give it a go please? I need 

about 8 models. The date is Friday March 24th at 

7.30pm. Any age or size between 6 – 30. You choose 

from the rails what you’d like to wear. Please chat to Angela or 

Lyn Ridley about it.  

---------------------- 
 

FLOWERS 

 

If you would like to arrange flowers for something special or 

perhaps in memory of someone - please let Madeleine know as 

she holds the flower rota and knows which Sundays are free. 

Thank you. 

---------------------- 
 

A little while with Jesus— 

Oh, how it soothes the soul, 

And gathers all the threads of life 

Into a perfect whole. 
                                   O. Hallesby  

---------------------- 
 



 

Understand the Bible – The Land of the Gospels 

Second in a series of maps and diagrams - the Holy Land at the time of Christ: 

               

Next Month: Jerusalem in the time of Christ 



T he Tarsus Times 

Cor! Paul’s at it again 
Welcome back to the Tarsus Times; greetings from the 

cosmopolitan city of Corinth. They say Port goes well with 

cheese but this port goes well with sleaze.  

Its 3 years since our last edition and 17 since Tarsun hero 

Saul was blinded by the Light and set about preaching about 

Jesus Christ. Paul, as he’s now known, got a mixed reception 

from Jews and is now very much on the side of the Gentiles. 

Last time we were back in Syrian Antioch after a mammoth 2 

year trek. Paul had been converting Gentiles to the teachings of 

Jesus of Nazareth (for some, the long awaited Jewish Messiah). 

Some Jews don’t get this message and even some of those who 

do aren’t entirely sure about letting Gentiles in. To coin a 

phrase: to circumcise or not to circumcise, that is the question. 

Paul and his mate Barnabas travelled to Jerusalem for a great 

debate where it was decided Gentiles only needed to give up 

pagan ways and eat clean meat to be accepted as Christians; 

circumcised or not. 2 guys, Silas and Judas (also called 

Barsabbas) were chosen to spread this message whilst our 

heroes returned to Antioch.  

Paul soon had itchy feet, wanting to return to the previously 

visited places; Barnabas wanted to take John Mark, but after 

last time Paul was not so keen. So, Paul chose Silas and set off 

over land through Cilicia whilst Barnabas and John Mark went 

home to Cyprus.  

Paul took Silas to Derbe and then Lystra. You’ll recall Paul was 

stoned to death in Lystra last time but miraculously recovered; 



the greeting this time was far more friendly. Here Timothy 

joined the team; of Jewish mother but Greek father Timothy 

wasn’t circumcised but Paul wanted Timothy to make an impact 

on the Jews as they travelled so irrespective of the decision in 

Jerusalem Paul circumcised him!  

Onward then through Iconium and Pisidian Antioch to parts of 

Galacia and through Asia to Troas, Paul is very clear that God is 

leading him. So, we avoided Bithynia and didn’t actually preach 

in Asia, but in Troas Paul suddenly had a vision telling him to go 

into Macedonia. Setting sail and stopping briefly on Samothrace 

Island we arrived in Philippi, just inland from the north Aegean 

coast.  

Philippi, a Roman colony with strong Jewish connections, gave 

Paul a mixed reception. Lydia a key believer gave us hospitality 

and Paul baptised her and the family but after casting out an 

evil spirit from a young slave girl who told fortunes her owners 

caused trouble for Paul and Silas, having them beaten and jailed.  

There are reports of strange things that night: Paul and Silas 

were praying and singing when a violent earthquake opened the 

prison doors and the chains fell off all the prisoners – something 

to sing about for years to come. The jailer took Paul and Silas 

to his own house and all his family were baptised. Now Paul and 

Silas are both Roman citizens and the Roman officials ended up 

having to apologise to them. 

Onward then through Amphipolis and Apolonia we reached 

Thessalonica. Jason gave us hospitality here and Paul started 

teaching but after just a few weeks some Jews were keen to 

stir up trouble and this time picked on Jason and his colleagues 

who ended up having to pay heavy fines; so that night we moved 

swiftly on to Berea. The message was more readily received 

here, especially among the Greeks. But Jews from Thessalonica 



pursued Paul who moved on to Athens leaving Silas and Timothy 

in Berea for a while.  

Corinth and Athens are 2 cities relatively close together and 

intense rivals. Athens considers itself a seat of enquiry and 

learning; Corinth seeks “true wisdom”. Athens is prominent on 

the western Aegean but Corinth guards the gateway to the 

wider Mediterranean protecting the peninsular of Achaia. For 

many years Athenians have looked down on Corinth as a city of 

sin. Times have changed but as prominent port it’s still more 

than ready to reinvigorate any washed up sailor! 

Paul stayed the winter in Athens where his words were intently 

listened to, but only occasionally truly received. So come the 

spring Paul moved to Corinth finding hospitality with Aquila and 

Priscilla. He’s teaching once again to both Jews and Gentiles and 

Silas and Timothy have re-joined us. Paul has started writing 

letters so I think we’re going to be here for a little while. 

Keep following our intrepid reporter throughout the year 

only in Saints Alive! 

 

 

AND NOW FOR SOME LOCAL NEWS 

In the “Peterborough Diocesan News for February” it states: 
 

The Revd Tim Dawson, Assistant deanery curate in the 

Newport deanery in the Diocese of Oxford, has been 

appointed Vicar of All Saints Kettering in the Diocese of 

Peterborough. Tim will be instituted by the Bishop of 

Brixworth, on 29 April 2017. Tim’s contact details from this 

date: The Vicarage, 80 Pollard Street, Kettering, 

Northamptonshire NN16 9RP. 

 

 



Walsingham 8th Feb 2017 

Interment of Father Ron & Bicky’s Ashes. 

 
It was an early start, 8am pick up from All Saints Church. It took us 

about 2.5 hours to get to Walsingham, where our driver dropped us 

outside St Marys & All Saints Church. We had some time to spare 

before the Requiem at 12 noon, my mum, April & I took the chance 

to go for a little walk about in the village. Our first stop was the 

shrine refectory for mid-morning coffee! Here, we bumped into Nina 

& Peter who had made their own way to Walsingham by car. Feeling 

refreshed, we then went into the shrine church. We all lit candles 

for loved ones and took a moment to pause and reflect. I “posted” 

some personal prayer requests in the intercessions box. We had a 

small wander around the church and then decided to make our way 

back to the church for the service. We bumped into John & Jill, who 

had also made their own way to Walsingham, and we all walked down 

the quaint village High Street together, with a quick visit to the 

shrine shop for some souvenirs to take home.   

 

We made our way into church, admiring the fabulous font on a high 

pedestal on the way in. St Marys & All Saints Church is very 

beautiful, do seek it out if you are ever visiting the shrine (it is at 

the bottom of the village from the shrine). Mass began at 12, it was 

a lovely service, so nice to see so many there for the occasion, as 

well as all of us from All 

Saints Kettering, there 

were family & friends that 

had travelled from Derby, 

London & America! After 

the Requiem, we all made 

our way outside following 

the casket with Father Ron 

& Bicky’s ashes to the 

burial site behind the 

church. This was a very poignant moment in the day, I am sure all of  



us present remembered the lovely memories we all have of Father 

Ron & Bicky. I personally also felt a great sense of them both being 

laid to rest in their final resting place. 

 

Afterwards we all made our way to the Black Lion Hotel in the village 

where the family had laid on refreshments for us all. This was a 

former coaching inn with parts of the building dating from the 15th 

century. It was very quaint with log burners to warm us all up. The 

hotel was very welcoming and supplied a most fabulous buffet lunch 

with tea and coffee. Before we ate, Victor Bickers (Bicky’s cousin), 

thanked us all for coming. It also gave us all time to chat and mingle 

with each other, it was especially nice to chat to Father Ron’s family 

who had travelled from America, they told me all about their time in 

England and the many places they had visited. It was very hot in the 

hotel so after we had eaten, my mum, my sister and I had a little 

wander about the village to see the priory ruins. Upon returning to 

the hotel we just had time to lavish the cheese & biscuits and 

cheesecake that had since been laid out. Saying our goodbyes to 

everyone we made our way back onto the bus to journey home.  

 

It really was a lovely day out, to say our final goodbyes to Father 

Ron & Bicky. I personally will never forget how Father Ron so 

willingly baptised both my children as small babies, after me being 

met with resistance from my “local church” which I had been 

attending. This was most certainly a turning point in gradually coming 

back to All Saints where I grew up after worshiping elsewhere for 

some years. Walsingham has a special place in my heart, having 

visited the shrine many times when I was young on holiday in 

Norfolk. In fact, when both my children were baptised Father Ron 

used water brought back from the holy well at Walsingham. 

 

Like any day out with a group of people, there a few moments from 

the day that added a comedy element to it! My mums “sliding” seat 

on the bus, Aprils “large” bobble for her woolly hat, and Anne’s 

doggy bag” of cheesecake. If you want to know more you will have to 

talk to the people concerned!!!!                          Marie        



 

SOME MORE NOTES LEFT IN MILK BOTTLES! 

 

¶ “Please leave an extra pint of paralysed milk” 
 

¶ “My daughter says she wants a milk shake. Do you do it 

before you deliver or do I have to shake the bottle?” 
 

¶ “No milk. Please do not leave milk at No.14 either as he 

is dead until further notice” 
 

¶ “Milkman, please put the coal on the boiler, let dog out 

and put newspaper inside the screen door. PS – Don’t 

leave any milk”  

---------------------- 

 

 



FORTHCOMING COMMUNITY EVENTS 

 

Please try to support as many as you can or join in with the 

event by serving teas/coffees etc. 
 

¶ 4th March – Table-Top Sale. Free entry from 8.30-

12.00noon 

 

¶ 10th March - The Story Behind Les Misérables – by 

David Price. Entry £4 

 

¶ 17th March - Fun Quiz Evening. £5 teams of 4 

 

¶ 24th March - Fashion Show £5 

 

¶ 31st March - Dr Wharin talking about Cancer 

Treatment for Children in Africa. He also links this 

in with Kettering’s Slave Trade £3 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EASTER BONNET PARADE 

Let’s have a bright and lively addition to the Easter morning service 

this year on April 16th.  

Never mind your “best bib and tucker”, it’s the “tit fa tat” were 

looking for! The Easter Bonnet Parade is open to all, irrespective of 

age or gender and there’ll be prizes for the best Adult and Child 

(under 16) entries. 

The rules are simple: the head attire must be decorated by your 

own fair hand (some parental assistance allowed for the little ones), 

no fully-decorated shop-bought entries allowed; the most 

enterprising designs will be the winners. Follow a theme or just 

loads of colour – the choice is yours so get making! 



DUST IF YOU MUST 

 

Dust if you must, but wouldn’t it be better 

To paint a picture or write a letter, 

Bake a cake or plant a seed, 

Ponder the difference between want and need? 
 

Dust if you must, but there’s not much time, 

With rivers to swim and mountains to climb, 

Music to hear and books to read, 

Friends to cherish and life to lead. 
 

Dust if you must, but the world’s out there, 

With the sun in your eyes, the wind in your hair, 

A flutter of snow, a shower of rain. 

This day will not come round again. 
 

Dust if you must, but bear in mind, 

Old age will come and it’s not kind. 

And when you go – and go you must – 

You, yourself, will make more dust!       Sent in by Jane Boutchier 

 

DEADLINE  

Please keep sending in your snippets, 

news, prayers etc to Angela. Without 

your help, Saints Alive cannot continue!  

The deadline for the next edition of 

Saints Alive! is Sunday 26th March. 

The April edition will be available in church from Sunday 2nd 

April.  



 

WHO’S WHO AT ALL SAINTS PARISH CHURCH 

 

 

Join Kettering All Saints Church & Community Hall 

Events on FACEBOOK. We have 123 members 

checking this page. 

Website Address:  http://www.kaspc.btck.co.uk 

Follow on Twitter @AllSaintsKett   

On facebook 

https://www.facebook.com/allsaintsparishchurchkettering/ 

or  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/Ketteringallsaintsevents/ 

         Currently  in Interregnum until April 2017  

Readers: John Stapleton 520342 

 Jinny Wade (emeritus) 512638 

Churchwardens: Richard Lewis 791414 

 Angela Brett 522158 

Hall Manager: Lyn Ridley 529426 

Secretary: John Sockett 501851 

Treasurer: Marie Morrison 725219 

Administration: Madeleine Moore/Angela Brett 484279 

http://www.kaspc.btck.co.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/allsaintsparishchurchkettering/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/Ketteringallsaintsevents/


Community Highlights 

for April 

April 1st 

Car Boot & Table Top 

Sale.8.30am -12noon 

April 9th   

Messy Church with Easter 

theme, £1 per child plus 

adult 

April 21st   

Flushed with Success 

by Kevin Varty 7.30pm £4 

 

April 22nd 

Tea Dance 2.30-4.30pm £3 

 

April 28th  

KBA Steel Band  

7.30pm £5 adults £3 

children 

April 29th 

Induction and Installation of 

Fr Tim Dawson 

3.30pm 
 

This edition of Saints Alive is sponsored by Nina 

and family  

 

In memory of all those they love and no longer see 

 


